FRIENDS OF MENUCHA FOUNDATION
MINUTES – BOARD OF STEWARDS

MAY 5, 2009

Stewards Present:  Erich Merrill, Nanita McIlhattan, Joyce Malin

Menucha Staff:       Rev. Spencer Parks, Donna Leamy

Guests:
          Don and Rosemary Pullin

The meeting was called to order by Erich, followed by an opening prayer by Nanita.

Minutes:  The minutes of the March 3 meeting were reviewed and approved unanimously.

Director’s Report:  Spencer stated that Menucha has terminated its ongoing relationship with the Indiana University School of Fundraising.  It was determined that the coursework was too expensive for our market and the School was not interested in helping with advertising and marketing, resulting in courses not being filled.  Janice Pettey, instructor for the School, who lives in San Francisco and is also on the Board of the San Francisco Theological Seminary, also agreed that the pricing was out of our market range.

There is a possibility that Menucha will begin offering its own classes over a three-year period geared specifically to congregations.  Topic examples would include how to conduct a successful stewardship campaign, planned giving for churches, and capital funds campaigns for congregations.   Janice would be interested in being the lead facilitator for these classes.  We are exploring approaching the Lilly Endowment, which has a strong focus in supporting churches and philanthropy, to underwrite this pilot project. Spencer and Scott will provide staff support.  Joyce will work on a letter of inquiry as a first step, with input from Spencer, Scott and Janice.
Guest Perspective:  Erich welcomed Don and Rosemary Pullin, who requested an audience with the Stewards to provide an update on their endowment fund held by Oregon Community Foundation.  Don reported that the fund would be providing $2006 this year to benefit Menucha.  This fund is designed to allow others to also contribute directly into it in support of Menucha rather than having to set up their own funding mechanism.  To promote this feature, Don shared a draft of a “Dear Friends” letter which encouraged others to consider adding to this endowment.  (Donna informed Don that OCF will not release names of new donors to the endowment so the Friends are unable to send a personal thank-you on behalf of Menucha.  Don indicated he would look into this.)

Spencer stated the letter was very good and needed very minor editing and welcomed this approach by Don and Rosemary.  Don plans to mail the letter to FPC friends and other past long-time members and friends.  He will also ask OCF for names of contributors and share this with the Foundation.  Don stressed it is important for people to know of specific needs and costs.  Erich suggested adding an addendum or postscript to this letter identifying needs.  Spencer also stated it would be helpful to know who the letter went to.
Erich thanked Don and Rosemary for their leadership, generosity and willingness to work as proactive partners in our fundraising efforts.  It was suggested that Don be invited back to update the Stewards as he develops his “Circle of Friends” to discuss with us how our foundation can help in the growing and maintenance of this group.

Treasurer’s Report:  The financial report was distributed and Nanita stated we are on track and a little ahead on restricted gifts (ex., $1200 was received to be used for new tablecloths).  Copies of the 990-2 tax form, which was prepared by Gary McGee was distributed for review.  It was approved by consensus.
Development Director – Ask Update:    A report was distributed by Donna. Nanita indicated that pledges are being paid.

Events Update:  Both events will be highlighted on the web site.
Annual Dinner – September 13:  Joyce provided a planning update and action items.

Theme:  
Confirmed.  Still Waters in Turbulent Times (thanks, Erich!)

Next Steps:

Emcee:  
Spencer will contact Jeff West.

Speaker:  
Erich will contact Tom Mears to discuss his interest and
availability and set up a meeting.

Video:
 
Spencer will talk with Bruce Lawson about his interest and

                      availability.  
Table hosts:  Joyce will go to the Commission encouraging them to attend and

 sponsor at least one table and/or volunteer at the event (ex., valet

 parking; welcoming guests; servers during social hour, etc.)


Menu:
Staff already working on this; Joyce and Donna need to set up a time and test committee for food tasting
Door prizes:   Need to select two feature items for door prizes.

Croquet Tournament:   Nanita reported that volunteers are lined up; tickets need to be sold --$35 to play; $10 spectators; referees need to be educated; capacity for 90 players.  Opportunity to stay overnight ($40 adults; $30 kids 12 and under).
Grants:   Joyce will be working with Spencer and Scott to develop a letter of inquiry to Lilly Endowment, Inc. for funding support for the proposed stewardship/fundraising workshops.  If the letter of inquiry is approved by Lilly, we will then submit a full proposal.
Steward Search:  Contact will be made with Victoria Alley and Tom and/or Gail Hughes about potential membership.




























Other Business:
· Staff is working on updating the web site.

· Donna distributed donor thank-you letters for signatures.
Next Meeting:
Tuesday, June 2, 6:30 p.m., Spencer’s place.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9 p.m.  Spencer closed the meeting in prayer.

____________________________

Joyce Malin, Acting Secretary
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